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EMPLOYMENT SERVICES BILL

DISABILITY WORKSHOPS DEVELOPMENT ENTERPRISE
FORMAL SUBMISSION
31 MAY 2011

1. The promotion of employment of persons with disabilities is a highly specialised area that should be left to Disabled Peoples Organisations, based in each of the provinces with suitable track records in this area. 

2. Internationally, it is recognised that sheltered workshops and the sub-minimum wage still exist today because of self-interested employers and systematic neglect by government departments. Sheltered employment factories are just another institution segregating people with disabilities away because of the unwillingness to accept that perceived notions about their ability to work may be wrong and is a violation of principles enshrined in the Constitution.

3. The approach to employment of persons with disabilities internationally, in line with the standards set by the CRPD, is to move away from so-called ‘sheltered employment’ towards inclusion in the community – in other words, participation by persons with disabilities in the open labour market. Clause 7, as it currently stands, represents a blunt retrogressive step against this trend and we strongly argue for its reformulation. 

4. Although we acknowledge that some persons with disabilities may at times benefit from working in a protective environment (outside the open labour market), and that this environment should be regulated, these arrangements should be clearly distinguished from the promotion of employment of persons with disabilities in the labour market generally – as discussed above. 

5. We recommend that the proposed Employment Services Board, to be established in terms of Clause 21 of the Bill, should include two persons with disabilities, one female and one male with the required skills and knowledge to provide advice on the promotion of employment of persons with disabilities, as envisaged with the function of the Board in terms of Clause 23, and that this should explicitly be added to the functions of the Board. 

6. We further recommend that consideration should be given to the establishment, either under the Bill itself or by regulation, of a high-level inter-departmental task team consisting of the Departments referred to above at national level to give attention to the promotion of persons with disabilities. This task team, which should consist of representatives of persons with disabilities, should report on its progress to parliament at regular intervals. 
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